Today’s story was prepared by Akiko Hall, MD.

Today’s story comes from The Los Angeles Times and is entitled “Fish-Eating Moms' Diet Affects Kids, Study Shows.” www.latimes.com/features/health/la-he-closerbox22-2008dec22,0,2583637.story 
This article reports on a study published in May in the American Journal of Epidemiology which looked at the correlation between fish consumption and blood mercury levels during pregnancy with subsequent neurodevelopment of children. In the study, 341 pregnant women were asked about their diets during pregnancy, their blood mercury levels were tested during the second trimester, and, when their children were 3, they were tested “in a range of thinking and movement tasks.”
The article reports that children of mothers who ate more than two servings of fish per week during pregnancy performed better than kids of moms who did not eat fish.  On the other hand, high blood mercury levels during pregnancy were correlated with lower performance scores in children.  Interestingly, the effects of fish-eating and mercury levels seemed to be additive, that is, kids of moms who ate fish and had low blood levels of mercury performed even better, whereas kids of moms with high mercury levels did even worse if their moms ate less fish. In the study, other variables known to affect early childhood development such as birthweight and breastfeeding were controlled for.
As pediatricians, parents will come to us asking our opinion on the myriad of environmental factors affecting their child’s development, including what might have happened in utero.  In the case of a child with developmental delay, it may often be difficult to identify specific etiologies, or to delineate exactly how big a role a factor such as intrauterine mercury exposure may have played. However, in our meetings with parents during prenatal visits or in discussions with expectant parents of children already in our practices, we will have the opportunity (and responsibility) to discuss with parents what the literature currently shows regarding mercury exposure and fish-eating during pregnancy and what current recommendations are.  The following resources may be useful on this particular topic:
 

RESOURCES FOR FAMILIES AND HEALTHCARE PROVIDERS REGARDING MERCURY:

· Children's Health Protection (Environmental Protection Agency site, search “fish” and “mercury”)
· www.cispimmunize.org/pro/pdf/MercuryinEnvironmentImpforPeds.pdf  (Technical report from AAP regarding mercury exposure. NOTE: this report was published in 2001, just before ethyl mercury in the form of thimerosal was removed from virtually all routine vaccines)
And that’s today’s Developmental & Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!

